@Congress of the United States
Waghington, AC 20515

January 20, 2015
The Honorable Mitch McConnell The Honorable Harry Reid
Majority Leader Minority Leader
United States Senate United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510 Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator McConnell and Senator Reid:

We write to express our serious concern with amendment #2 submitted as part of the debate on the
Keystone XL Pipeline Act (S.1) that would have a harmful effect on our economy and our nation’s

security.

Specifically, this proposal would repeal the domestic build requirements of the Merchant Marine Act of
1920 — commonly referred to as the Jones Act — that has long served to ensure that our nation has a
robust domestic maritime industry. America’s sea services are the most powerful in the world and play a
critical role providing a stabilizing presence to keep the seas free and open, which in turn allows global
commerce to thrive. One of the reasons our Navy is strong is because of the U.S. shipyard industrial
base. This measure, however, would gut the nation’s shipbuilding capacity and have far reaching
impacts across the nation. Building and maintaining these complex naval vessels, and retaining a
capable and experienced U.S. workforce are essential to the safety and security of our nation.

Shipbuilders are vital to America’s national and economic security because they build, repair, maintain
and modernize the largest and most sophisticated Navy and Coast Guard in the world as well as
America’s fleet of approximately 40,000 commercial vessels. According to a recent study by the
Department of Transportation’s Maritime Administration, America’s shipbuilding industry supports
more than 400,000 jobs in all 50 states, which boost our economy by almost $60 billion every year.
Each direct job in the shipbuilding and repairing industry leads to another 2.7 jobs nationally, and each
dollar of direct labor income leads to another $2.03 in labor income in other parts of the economy.

S
This amendment, which is unrelated to the underlying matter under debate and has received no
consideration by any of the committees of jurisdiction in the House or Senate, would have a detrimental
effect at a time when our domestic commercial shipbuilding sector is seeing a surge in new vessel
construction. We urge the rejection of this misguided proposal, and look forward to working with you to
continue to grow a robust and vibrant domestic shipbuilding industry.

Sincerely,

JOE COURTNEY l

Member of Congress

Member of Congress

Member of Congress
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Member of Congress Member of Congress
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DEREK KILMER OTT DESJARLAIS
Member of Congress Member of Congress
% E. CUMMINGS TULSI GABBARD
Mgtber of Congress Member of Congress
CHELLIE PINGREE JULIA BROWNLEY
Member of Congress Member of Congress
RICHAZg B. NUGENT ERT ITTMAN
Member of Congress Member of Congress
E. SCOTT RIGELL TED POE

Member of Congress Member of Congress



PETER T. KING
Member of Congre;

STEPHEN LEE FINCHER SCOTT H. PETERS
Member of Congress Member of Congress

CHARLES W. BOUSTANY, JR. S R. LANGEVIN

Member of Congress ember of Congress
J. RANPY FORBES ASON SMITH

Member of Congress Member of Congress
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TEVE ISRAEL DAVID N. CICILLINE

Member of Congress Member of Congress

RICK LARSEN

STEPHEN F. LYNCH Member of Congress




